
   

 

 KINDNES                                                  31 March 2023 

 

            NEWSLETTER  
 

Mr Alex’s Principal Message  

Dear Gladstone Views Primary School community, 

It was another great fortnight of wellbeing and learning 

at Gladstone Views Primary School.  

As a part of our wellbeing approaches and to 

reinforcing student behaviour expectations aligned 

with our values of respect, safety, kindness and 

learning we use positive recognition and 

reinforcement. In the classroom and yard we attempt 

to catch students using appropriate behaviour and 

acknowledge this behaviour with all of the students. 

We try to implement a ratio of 5 positives to 1 

constructive. Sometimes you might hear that your 

child has made some positive choices during the day or 

week but also receives a reminder about expected 

behaviour and to stop a particular behaviour. We 

understand that this can cause confusion as a parent. 

Our recommendation is that you focus on the positive 

choices your child makes and just remind them of the 

way you expect them to behave in the future in line 

with our GVPS Values and Expectations. 

Understanding, relationships, love and care when 

reconnecting with students are wonderful 

predeterminers of redirecting and improving 

behaviour. And remember students are not going to 

make the right choices if they are not modelled or 

taught and positively recognised.  

At GVPS we are not immune from classroom events 

which disrupt learning caused by dysregulated 

students, unfortunately this happens daily in all 

Victorian schools. To this end, when this occurs, our 

main priority is to ensure that everybody is safe when 

an incident is occurring and our staff have shared 

understandings as to what processes we put in place 

to ensure everyone's safety. To do this we action 

strategies from our Trauma Informed Practice to 

regulate students back to the ‘green’ zone (being calm) 

and de-escalate the situation from our Trauma 

Informed Practice. When students are regulated, we  

 

UPCOMING DATES 

 

• GVPS Values Week- 3rd to 6th April 
 

• Last Day-Term 1 Thurs 6th April 

Early Finish students to be collected at 

1.30pm 

(Aftercare available from 1.30pm) 
 

• Values Launch Assembly & Easter Raffle 

Draw (12.15pm) & Colour Run (1pm)- 

Thursday 6th April 

•  

• Advancedlife School Photos - 

Monday 3rd April 2023 

 

• School Athletics Carnival 3-6 & F-2 Tabloid 

sports -Wed 5 April  

 

• Curriculum Day- Monday 24th April 

(Students not at school) 

 

• Anzac Day Public Holiday -Tuesday 25th 

April (Students not at school) 

 

• Term 2 begins -Students back at school- 
Wed 26th April 

 

• Parent/carers classroom helpers begins-
Term 2 

 

• Foundation Responsible Pet ownership 

day-Thurs 27th April 

 

• Building Resilience in Children Parent and 

Carer Forum-Wed 3rd May 6.30pm-8pm  
Broadmeadows Town Hall 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   

 

can talk to students, families and services about strategies to best support students to regulate and feel calm 

and safe at school. Furthermore, post an incident we are all learners and as a staff we talk about how we best 

respond to incidents and what repairs need to take place to support all students and staff involved.  

At Gladstone Views Primary School, we are committed to our mission to develop literate, numerate, healthy 

and socially responsible individuals and we believe by teaching these vital learning and wellbeing skills in the 

children’s developmental years this will be in service to developing responsible citizens of the future. 

 

As some of you may already know, this is Samantha (Steele) Cataggio’s last week at GVPS. She has been a 

fantastic teacher and leader of our school. As you may have noticed, she is heading off on family leave to start 

her family. I am sure you will join me to wish her well. Mrs Christie Silva will replace Mrs Catoggio in 3/4C 

Gladstone Views Primary School Values 

As part of our curriculum, we explicitly teach the aligned to our school values of being respectful, safe, kind 

and being Learners. You will see a copy of our Matrix of Expectation in this newsletter which is used to model 

appropriate behaviour and the language is used across the school to acknowledge appropriate behaviour and 

redirect inappropriate behaviour. It would be great if you were able to use this shared language at home with 

your children, so this behaviour and language is reinforced at home. 

Students have been utilising their imagination and creativity during visual art sessions to create our new 

School Values mascots. A huge thanks to Melissa and Perri for implementing this into their Art curriculum. 

 Our School Values are: Be a Learner, Be Safe, Be Respectful and Be Kind. 

The following mascot designs have been shortlisted. We are now asking our students and community to vote 

for their preferred mascot option. When you have the chance with your children please click on the link below 

to view the options for each value and then cast your votes. https://forms.gle/qmiMRVgqnW6KKK9NA 

 

 Voting closes Wednesday 5 April and the winning mascots will be announced at our Values celebration 

assembly. 

Values Week at Gladstone Views Primary School 

The students and community are very excited about our Values Week in the last week of Term April 3-6. 

Monday 3 April - School photos 

Tuesday 4 April - School Values Mascots selected 

Wednesday 5 April  

- School House Athletics Carnival 9am - 2:30pm (Students to dress in their house colours, event details to 

follow) 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2FqmiMRVgqnW6KKK9NA&data=05%7C01%7CAlexander.Mowat%40education.vic.gov.au%7C4cfb6ddb5e404c8976ec08db30c75bd5%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638157405062145446%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=E%2BceTFuxVBP0fJkvMOwcNXzVx4OuBlgm0xXHLeubbbI%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2FqmiMRVgqnW6KKK9NA&data=05%7C01%7CAlexander.Mowat%40education.vic.gov.au%7C4cfb6ddb5e404c8976ec08db30c75bd5%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638157405062145446%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=E%2BceTFuxVBP0fJkvMOwcNXzVx4OuBlgm0xXHLeubbbI%3D&reserved=0


   

 

- Foundation Tabloid Sports 9-11am 

- Grade 1 & 2 Tabloid Sports 12-2pm 

Details of event times to follow  

Athletics Day Assembly 3pm 

Thursday 6 April  

Values Assembly 12:15pm - GVPS Values Mascots Announced and Easter Raffle 

Values Colour Run (white t-shirts preferred as the students will get coloured non toxic chalk on them) 1pm  

1:30pm Dismissal 

Further details on COMPASS 

Volunteers (Sign up at the school office) and spectators welcome 

 

Message from Gladstone Views Primary School Council 

Our Bunnings BBQ Fundraiser on Saturday 18 March at Bunning Broadmeadows was a great success raising 

a profit of $1028 for the school. 

We want to thank the following people and families for their time, donations and support. 

Matthew Dawson,Phil Harris, Michael Mawal, Ben Hart, Mim Di Fillippo, David White, Maria Jakowetz, Kim 

Agius, Amanda Bortone, Rachael Melville, Drew Piltz, Troy Schimmelbush, Kevin Clemow, David Garvin, Adam 

Gottellari, Katie Lynch, Rick Lynch, Beth Shanks, Deborah Selway, Tate Family, Carroll Family, Grabowski 

Family, Piltz Family, Tamara, Two families (Who didn’t leave their names) for a donation to JJ meats, Vergona 

Family and Mitchell-Shaw Family. 

It was great to have Josh Bull, a local member for Sunbury, visit our school so we could have conversations 

about our school’s building and grounds needs and upgrades. 

The council has since written a letter to Josh bull outlining the stages of work which the students put 

forward at the meeting with Josh and Josh has responded and forwarded our request to the Minister for 

Education please read on for Josh’s correspondence. 

Message from our Student Leaders 

 



   

 

On Tuesday our student leaders attended a leadership training conference called GRIP. Here the students 

learnt about how to be active leaders of the future to create positive change. 

On another note, we are so excited to be at Portsea Camp at the moment. It is our first camp in a long while 

and we are having so much fun. We will see everybody on Friday 31 March when we return. 

Classroom Helper and Volunteers begins Term 2 

For those parents who were able to complete the Classroom Helper and Volunteers training at GVPS in 2022 

and 2023, you will soon receive a Dojo message from the teachers asking you to complete the Classroom 

Helper Availability Form ready to begin this term. Please fill in this form and return this to your child’s 

classroom teacher. 

Harmony Day  

Tuesday the 21st of March was  our Harmony Day  on this day all of our students celebrated Australia’s 

cultural diversity. It’s about inclusiveness, respect, and a sense of belonging for everyone.  

Students came wearing orange and had a great day learning and developing the student's understandings 

around why we acknowledge Harmony Day. 

Earthquake Relief for the Red Cross 

A huge thank you to the community for getting behind our Earthquake Relief to support Turkey and Syria. 

This fundraiser was actioned by our 5/6 cohort representing true student voice with global perspective. The 

school raised $571.05 for the Red Cross. 

Year 3 and 5 NAPLAN 

Well done to all the students in year 3 and 5 who completed their NAPLAN testing, we are so proud of you 

all. Results will be sent to the school next term. 

GVPS parent group 

If you are a parent, carer or community member of GVPS and would like to connect with other GVPS 

community members please sign up to our GVPS community group. This group plans to meet in an informal 

setting over a coffee and conversation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fdocument%2Fd%2F146pOvDs22yEQqofDqvUegicpGZH-Wd5saOEPONQZ-9k%2Fedit&data=05%7C01%7CAlexander.Mowat%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cb0719993247c4f17768308db25980d8b%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638145107360359318%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=DYJAjhWgVMSSYR2E5O3Si7plTa6HmJBp1KgRpWUYyDE%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fdocument%2Fd%2F146pOvDs22yEQqofDqvUegicpGZH-Wd5saOEPONQZ-9k%2Fedit&data=05%7C01%7CAlexander.Mowat%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cb0719993247c4f17768308db25980d8b%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638145107360359318%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=DYJAjhWgVMSSYR2E5O3Si7plTa6HmJBp1KgRpWUYyDE%3D&reserved=0
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1O2RRtzDmtagyaQeVaEnAWC5P5-bmIk2V0Kr8AxErgAs/edit


   

 

 



   

 

 

 

 

 

 



   

 

                                                                                                                                                                            



   

 

 

Mr Alex Mowat 

Principal  

 

At Gladstone View Primary School we always welcome positive and constructive feedback on how we are 

going. If you would like to provide feedback to us, please do so via our email address 

gladstone.views.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

mailto:gladstone.views.ps@education.vic.gov.au


   

 

 

 



   

                                                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Significant Dates 

 

   

2023 Term Dates    

Curriculum Day All Years Mon 24th April No students at school 

Anzac Day Public Holiday All Years Tue 25th April No students at school 

Term 2 All years Mon 24th April – Fri 23rd June  Students at school Wed 

26th April 

Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday All Years Mon 12th June No students at school 

Term 3 

 

All years Mon 10th July - Fri 15th Sept   

Term 4 All years Mon 2nd Oct – Wed 20th   Dec   

Curriculum Day All years Monday 6th Nov  No Students to attend 

Melbourne Cup Public Holiday All years Tues7th Nov  No Students to attend 



   

 

Foundation Open 

Morning 

We were very excited to welcome our Foundation parents 

and carers as they joined in as part of Morning Circle. It 

was wonderful to see and hear the happenings in the 

classroom and all students Being Respectful, Being Safe 

and Being Learners!  

 

          Foundation C                    Foundation B 

 

Foundation A 

 

 


